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December 2015 

The Trinity Window 

TRINITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 903 FOREST AVENUE, HENRICO, VA 23229 

Pastor’s Corner 
 

Caution. Reduce speed. Decelerate.  Slow 
Down.  These are not messages we want to hear as we 
spend all too much time on our various interstate high-
ways.  Such messages invariably mean traffic is ahead, or 
that we are approaching road construction, or even the 
dreadful possibility of an accident.  On the roadways 
“Reduce Speed” is bad news.  In life, however, and in Ad-
vent in particular, things are rather the opposite. 
 

Advent is our holy season of preparation.  We are invited 
to prepare the way of the Lord.  We are invited to prepare 
ourselves, our hearts and our lives for the Divine Mystery 
of the Incarnation, that is to say God’s coming to us at 
Christmas. “Reduce Speed” is an important part of that 
message. Now this may all sound counterintuitive. The 
“Holidays” encourage us to speed up.  There is so much to 
do.  The cultural, secular trappings of the season are quite 
demanding: shopping, decorating, cooking, entertaining, 
traveling! Whew!  You would not be the first person to 
secretly wish to just get through it and have it all behind 
us.  To which I say, “Caution.  Reduce speed. Decelerate.  
Slow Down.”   
 

Allow Advent to speak to you.  Grab one of our Advent 
Devotion books.  Carve out a few minutes each day.  Find 
at least one way to share with or serve others.  Be quiet.  
We can all fall victim to the “holiday crush” or we can 
learn from the wisdom of the ages.  The glory of Christ-
mas is too great for one day (or even the more appropriate 
twelve days).  We need Advent – desperately.  Slow down. 
Listen.  The miracle will come. 
 

 Advent blessings,   
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Heaven Breaking Out is our theme for Advent. God is in 
our world. Open yourself to the miraculous. As we pre-
pare the way of the Lord, let this holy season be a new 
beginning for you. 

 

Sunday, November 29 5:30 PM  -  Advent Adventure 
Sunday, December 6 1:15 PM  -  Caroling 
Saturday, December 12 10:15 AM  -  Manger Build 
Sunday, December 13 Service of Lessons & Carols 
   8:00* & 11:00 AM 
   *Note special time 
Wednesday, December 16  6:30 PM  -  Blue Christmas  
        Service 
Sunday, December 20 4:00 PM  -  Children’s Christmas 
   Pageant 
Thursday, December 24   Christmas Eve Services 
  4:00 PM  -  Family Service/Las Posadas 
  6:00 PM  -  Contemporary Service 
  8:30 PM  -  Traditional Service 
  11:00 PM  -  Traditional Service 

 

Merry Christmas from the Staff 
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Trinity Moms and More 
December 1 and December 15 

9:15 – 11:15 AM 
 

Moms and More is a great way to con-
nect to Trinity!  Moms and More is a group that provides 
support and fellowship for mothers and caregivers in all 
stages of parenthood.  We meet twice a month – in De-
cember we will be on Tuesday, December 1 and Tuesday, 
December 15.  On December 1 we will make a Christmas 
wreath – contact Krystal Hawke ahead of time to place 
your order.  We hope you will join us! We provide free 
childcare and there is no commitment or fee to join.  Con-
tact Krystal Hawke for more information 
(trinitymomsandmore@gmail.com). 

Church-Wide  

Christmas Caroling 
 

Trinity families have gathered to 
informally go caroling for a num-
ber of years.  We will be meeting 
at 1:15 PM in Trinity Hall on 

Sunday, December 6.  We usually carpool to different 
places.  This is an activity that Mission Kids are encour-
aged to do, but it is not a drop-off event.  We should be 
back around 3 PM.  There is no sign up, but please try to 
be prompt so you don’t get left behind! 

UMW Service Day 
 

Service Day is Tuesday, December 8 from 

9 AM – noon in Trinity Hall.  Our Busy 
Hands Advent Day, crammed full of hands-on mission 
projects, is open to all.  Jay Johnson will share seasonal 
music and a Christmas Story just prior to the presentation 
of the Harvest Day checks.  A Brunswick Stew lunch with 
homemade potato rolls follows and both soup and rolls are 
for sale, containers provided.  Come lend a hand! 

Confirmation Orientation 
 

 An orientation for our 2016 Con-
firmation Program will be on December 

13 at 9:30 AM in the Mastin Room. We 
are inviting all 6th graders and youth who 
have yet to be confirmed to attend, with at 

least one parent. What is Confirmation?  It literally means 
to “make firm or solid what has gone before.”  The youth 
during the months of Confirmation are actually preparing 
to make their first public profession of their Christian 
faith.  For those who have been baptized as an infant it is a 
time to affirm the vows made for them as a child.  For 
those yet to be baptized, it is a time to lay the foundation, 
receive the sacrament of baptism and claim their faith.  So 
this is a big deal!! 
 At the orientation you will receive all the infor-
mation about this year’s program with a detailed calendar.  
You also will have a time to fill out the registration forms 
and pay a $20 registration fee.  We will outline the pro-
gram and have plenty of time to answer your questions.  
This year Confirmation class begins on January 10, 2016 
and will run each Sunday through to Pentecost on May 15, 
2016 when the youth will be confirmed.  This year’s con-
firmation leaders are Amy Lenow, avlenow@gmail.com 
and Kim Jordan, kmjordan23@yahoo.com. 

Trinity goes to Cedarfield 
 

On Tuesday, December 15 at 3:30 PM we will have our 
winter celebration event for Trinity members residing at 
Cedarfield. The 45-minute program will include social 
time, refreshments, music and worship.  Contact Lane 
Dickinson at lanedickinson@yahoo.com or 754-8110 for 
more information or to volunteer. 

Blue Christmas Service 
 

For some of us, it's hard to experience the 
joy of Christmas.  Whether this is your 
first Christmas alone or you're struggling 

with major life changes, the Christmas season can exacer-
bate our stress and grief.  The Blue Christmas Service 
will take place on Wednesday, December 16, at 6:30 PM 

in the Chapel.  At this service we will invite God to meet 
us where we are and minister to each of us according to 
our needs.  All are welcome to attend. 

Young at Heart Christmas 

Gathering 
Thursday, December 17 

2 – 3:30 PM 
  

Come join us as we celebrate the season!  We will gather 
in the Welcome Center at 2 PM for fellowship and re-
freshments, then we will move into the sanctuary to hear a 
Christmas story by Rev. Doug Hill.  We will have a Christ-
mas song sing-a-long to end our festive program.  We are 
asking that people bring their favorite Christmas treat/
cookie to share.   
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Advent Devotionals 
 

 We are offering “Unto Us a Child 
is Born”, from excerpts from the works of 
Henri Nouwen. Known for his ability to 

speak to the hearts of Christians with simplicity and sin-
cerity, Henri Nouwen walks with us on our Advent jour-
ney with Christ.  Walk with this trusted and loving friend 
through Advent and meet Jesus again as Wonderful Coun-
selor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father and Prince of Peace.  
Each day begins with a line of scripture, followed by 
words of wisdom from Henri Nouwen and closes with a 
brief prayer to focus on throughout the day. 
We are also offering an Advent calendar for families – 
“Slow down. Quiet. It’s Advent!”  This is a wonderful 
piece that gives us something to think about each day as 
we seek to make room in our lives for Jesus this Advent 
season.  These resources will be available beginning Sun-

day, November 29, the first Sunday of Advent.  

Calling all Pray–ers! 
 

We gather on Mondays at 11:30 AM in the Chapel to 
pray for Trinity, our neighborhood, our country and the 
world.  All are welcome to join us! 

Mature Men’s Fellowship 
 

On Thursday, January 21 at 1:30 PM we 
will welcome Henrico Officer Renaldo 

Arjona who will speak on Senior Safety and Home Securi-
ty.  We hope you will join us! 

Coming in January! 

Set Apart Study 
 

Set Apart is a six-week women’s study which explores I 
and II Kings.  This study will be led by Melissa Sanne on 
Mondays, starting January 25 from 9:15 – 10:45 AM.  
Books are $10.  Contact Judy Oguich to register. 

Journey Back to Joy 
 

A new Group for those who have lost a 
loved one or are grieving a life event. 

Consider a Journey Back to Joy, a six-week group session 
based on the book, Understanding your Grief. 
 

On January 13 at 6:30 PM in the Mastin Room the 
group will meet to determine best time and day for all in-
volved to meet. 
 

For questions or to be included call the facilitator, Barbara 
Pickles at 248-6848, or church members Maria Butler at 
285-8302 or Toni Halstead at 512-5291. 

Property Update 
 

Church Council, Trustees, Finance, and the 
Trinity Foundation have worked carefully 
during the last four years to maintain our 
building and grounds. This is a continuous 

process, and we have received great support from the con-
gregation with financial gifts for specific items. As we 
move into 2016, listed below are the identified items that 
need attention. Costs are rough estimates: 
• Develop a plan for the renovation of Eaton Hall in-

cluding kitchen, bathroom, and storage 
• Develop a plan for the renovation of all rooms current-

ly used for nurseries 
• Replace convection ovens Trinity Hall Kitchen:     

$6,000 
• Improve interior/exterior directional signage:      

$1,500 
• Develop a plan for improving the lighting in the Sanc-

tuary, Chapel, Parlor, and Trinity Hall 
• Replace HVAC unit Trinity Hall roof:     $20,000 
• Exterior painting:     $10,000 
• Continue installation of TV monitors in classrooms:    

$1,500 per classroom 
If you have an interest in funding one of these items or 
making contributions toward their completion, please con-
tact our chairpersons for Church Council, Mary Neary; 
Trustees, Tom Kellam;, Finance Debbie Stocks; and the 
Trinity Foundation, Elizabeth Dwyer. Thanks for your 
time and consideration. Techies Needed 

 

We are looking for volunteers to learn the 
basic operation of the sound and media 
systems in the Sanctuary and Trinity Hall. 
This also would include the ability to 

work with presenters prior to an event that requires tech-
nology.  If you are interested, contact Bill Pike, 288-6056, 
Ext 211 or e-mail:  bpike@trinityumc.net. 
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Trinity Youth Ministry 

December Calendar 
 

December 6 Christmas Caroling! As Buddy the Elf once said, “The 
  best way to spread Christmas cheer is singing loud for 
  all to hear!” Caroling is a wonderful way to spread the 
  joy of Advent and Christmas to some of our Trinity 
  members. Families are encouraged to attend together! 
  1:15 PM.  Meet in Trinity Hall. 
 

December  13 Youth Group! 5-6:30 PM, Trinity Hall. 
 

December 20 Youth Group Christmas Extravaganza! 5:00 PM 
 

December  27 No Youth Group 

High School Youth Small Groups 
 

HS Girls Small Group meets every Tuesday, 6-
7:30 PM at the Short Pump Panera. This group 
is led by Meredith Clayton and Melissa 
Holmes. 
 

HS Guys Small Group meets every Tuesday, 6-
8 PM at Two Guys Pizza in Short Pump. This 
group is led by Brian Clayton and Dan Berlin. 
 

For more information on High School Youth 
Small Groups, email Brian at  
bclayton@trinityumc.net. 

Youth Service Opportunities 
 

VA Home Bowling 
This is a great community service opportunity! We help some resi-
dents of the Virginia Home, who are in wheelchairs, bowl. It's fun, 
and residents really enjoy it! Come join us!   
 

Miracle League 
The mission of the Miracle League is to offer accessible recreational 
opportunities for children with special needs so that they can partici-
pate in a team sport as a member of an organized baseball league.  
The goal is to provide a safe, structured environment geared towards 
their unique talents and abilities.  
 

Visit trinityumc.net/youth-service-projects to sign up! 

Family Pizza  

Fellowship 
Sundays After Youth Group 

  
  
  

 

 

Can’t get enough of your favorite people at 

youth group? If you’ve got time, Youth and 

their families are invited to join us afterward at 

Christian’s Pizza in the Village Shopping Cen-

ter (Three Chopt & Patterson) for dinner and 

more fellowship!  You have to arrange your 

own transportation, but there are plenty of peo-

ple with whom to carpool. 

Attention all Members of Trinity United  

Methodist Church! 
 

Trinity Youth Ministry (TYM) is always on the lookout for adults to 
be a part of our ministry. Effective and sustainable youth ministries 
maintain a 5-to-1 youth to adult ratio. At Trinity, we are blessed 
with tons of youth and really need adults who are willing to pour 
their lives into discipling them. You don’t have to be young, single, 
hip, or cool to be a youth leader. As someone once told me, “God 
does not call the qualified; God qualifies the called.” If you feel like 
God might be nudging you toward youth ministry but you don’t 
know where to get started or maybe you think that youth group is far 
too chaotic for you, give Brian a call (410) 279-8383 or an email 
bclayton@trinityumc.net. He will help you find the right niche in 
youth ministry where God will use you to bless the youth of this 
amazing church! 

Youth Group Christmas  

Extravaganza! 
 

Come at 4 PM dressed in your most festive 
Christmas sweater to watch the Children’s 
Christmas Pageant! Then at 5 PM, we’ll head 
down to Eaton Hall for the Youth  Group 
Christmas Party! Children’s Pageant 4-5 PM, 
Youth Christmas Party  5-6:30 PM. 
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Flower Tribute at Christmas 
 

Advent is a time when we choose to honor and/or memorialize loved ones by listing their names 
in the bulletin during the Christmas season. 
 
The cost to have a tribute “in honor of” or “in memory of” listed in the bulletins at Christmas is 
$20. 
 
The funds received will be used to offset the cost of flowers used to decorate the sanctuary and 
foyers for the Christmas season.  Monies received above the cost of the flowers will be donated 
to Missions at Trinity.   
 

The deadline for receiving contributions is Monday, December 14. 

 

 
 
 

 

∗ Attached is my donation in the amount of:  $__________ 
 
 

∗ Please list the following tribute in the bulletin during the Christmas season: 
 
 
 

 In Honor Of: _________________________________________  
 
 GIVEN BY: __________________________________________  
 
 
 
 

OR 
 
 
 

 In Memory Of: _______________________________________  
 
 GIVEN BY: __________________________________________  

 
 
∗ Donor’s Printed Name and Phone #: _____________________  

 
 __________________________________________________ 
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Children At Trinity 

Mission Kids 
 

Mission Kids are kids in 1st - 5th grade 
who are interested in mission and ser-
vice. We have been busy with lots of 
activities this fall. We have one more 
meeting for 2015 and plans already in 

process for 2016. 
December 6 – Christmas Caroling with the Trinity family. 
Meet at 1:15 PM.  Back by 3 PM. Not a drop-off event. 
January 10 – 5 -6:30 PM - meeting at church to design, 
make, and hang posters to advertise for our “Souper 
Bowl” collection. 
January 24 – Field Trip 
For questions or concerns contact Leila Denton at 288-
6057, ext. 208. 

Throughout this year the Children’s Ministry Team will 
greet the families of children and offer them the opportuni-
ty to have a few minutes to meet the other parents in their 
child’s age group.  Most “Meet & Greet” events will be 
held in the classroom for 10 to 15 minutes following Sun-
day School.  The last Meet & Greet for 2015 is Sunday, 

December 6 for the families of 5th graders!  See you 
there! 

Give a Gift at Christmas 
 

The Trinity Mission Kids are sponsoring a 
church-wide Christmas mission project to 
benefit the children in the community 
around Central United Methodist Church. 
Each gift needs to be wrapped and returned 
(with the age, size & gender sticker and clothes or toy stick-
er attached to it) by December 9 to Leila Denton's office.   
The Mission Kids thank you for your generous donations to 
this most important project. 

Manger Build 
 

Calling all Dads and Granddads!! 
Bring your children/grandchildren 
to Trinity Hall on Saturday De-

cember 12, from 9 AM until fin-
ished, and build a manger.  All you 

need to bring are hammers, drills, a smile and partnership 
with your kids to work hand-in-hand in building our ulti-
mate Christmas symbol, a manger.  This is a must-do 
event with your kids to share the reason for our season and 
put into perspective the wondrous nature of Christ-
mas.  We look forward to participating in this activity to-
gether!! 
 Manger kits will be provided and a $20 donation 
is requested.  Email Jonathan Kennedy at jkho-
ki@yahoo.com to RSVP to make sure we have enough 
mangers for each family. 

2015 Children’s Christmas  

Pageant 
 

Come one, come all to see the 2015 Chil-
dren’s Christmas Pageant on Sunday, 
December 20 at 4 PM in the Sanctuary.  
There will be a reception in The Wel-
come Center following the event.   

Las Posadas 

4 PM Christmas Eve 

Candlelight Service 
A Special Service with  

Children in Mind 
 

A Christmas Celebration of the pilgrim-
age by Joseph and Mary as they looked for a place to stay 
in Bethlehem. Come rejoice the birth of Jesus, the Messi-
ah, our Lord and Savior!  Sing the familiar carols with 
family and friends.  Children will be invited for a special 
story time and are asked to bring a book or two as a gift 
for Jesus. 
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Health & Well-

Being Ministry 

Blood Pressure Screening 
 

Blood pressure screening is a good monitor-
ing tool and is highly recommended, espe-

cially if you are taking high blood pressure medicine.  
Blood pressure screenings are held in the Parlor on the 
second Sunday of each month after each service. 
The hours on each Sunday are 9:00 – 9:30 AM, 10:30 -

11:00 AM and Noon – 12:30 PM. For questions contact 
Kathy Barksdale at 288-0239.   

________________________ 

 

Blood Drive 
 

Save the Date – Sunday, January 10 our Winter Blood 

Drive (8 AM – 12:30 PM, Trinity Hall), presented by 
the Virginia Blood Services.  To schedule your appoint-
ment, contact Mary Hetzel hetzelmary@comcast.net or 
282-5872 or go to www.vadonor.org  

 

Children At Trinity 
Cont’d 

Childrens’ Sunday School Advent  

Food Drive 
Giving Gifts to Our Neighbors at  

Sherbourne Food Pantry 
 

Each Children’s Sunday School class has been assigned a 
food item to help ensure that people in the Sherbourne 
community will have enough to eat this winter. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to remind our children that the 
Christmas season is about giving rather than receiving.  
Items that are ready-to-eat, such as pop top cans are en-
couraged.  Please, no glass containers.  Donations will be 
collected each Sunday of Advent.  Please leave the items 
in your classroom, and they will be picked up after Sun-
day School.  As you light your advent wreath, please re-
member to pray for the people of Sherbourne: that they 
will experience God’s Hope, Love, Joy, and Peace from 
our simple offerings during the Advent season and 
throughout the year. 
If you have any questions, contact Betsy Estes at 
mbmestes@verizon.net  or Leila Denton at  
ldenton@trinityumc.net. 

Let Heaven & Nature Sing, A 

Tree that Points to Jesus 
 

A Christmas Tree sticker book and poster 
were sent home through Children’s Sun-
day School on November 29. The Christ-
mas Tree can be used to tell the salvation 

story and help children to learn Christian symbols. Each 
day children can add a sticker ornament to the garland that 
circles the tree and read the Bible verse for the day. Extra 
copies are available in the Welcome Center. 

Upward – Seeking Referees 
 

Have fun watching kids play and help them learn about 
basketball by being a referee; 2 hours on Saturdays for 
January through February. Interested? Contact Scott 
Tidey, rscottt@verizon.net, or 240-4648. 
The teams are organized and basketball practice begins 
soon! Come see the kids play and cheer for eight Satur-
days starting January 9.  

Calendar Year-end  

Contributions 
 

IRS Code 10170A-1(b) states that only funds 
received by December 31, 2015 or post-
marked by December 31, 2015 may be 
counted as 2015 contributions.  The date of receipt or the 
postmark is the key to determining the year of receipt.  
Thus, if someone hand carries a check to the church on 
January 2, 2016 that is dated December 31, 2015 it is a 
2016 gift according to IRS regulations.  But, if a check 
arrives by mail at the church on January 2, 2016 and it is 
postmarked December 31, 2015 and the check is dated 
December 31, 2015 or before, it is a 2015 gift. 
 

Please try to get your contributions for the calendar year 
into the church office by December 31, 2015.  If you have 
any questions, call Judy Niedermayer at 288-6057 ext. 
203. 

Building Security 
 

Unless we have a major event taking place, 
the exterior doors on the perimeter of the 
building are kept locked during the day. The 
entrance door at the Bicentennial Garden is 

the main access point for the building. Entry by this door 
is controlled by the staff with an electronic signal and 
camera. 
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Serve Opportunities 
Sherbourne Food Pantry News 

 

Thanks to all of you who have so generously donated food 
items to the Sherbourne Food Pantry.  We made several 
deliveries over the past month providing around 400 
pounds of much needed food. Sherbourne continues to 
strive to meet the food needs of the approximately 735 
families along the Jefferson Davis corridor in South Rich-
mond and North Chesterfield that it serves.  We would 
like to continue to focus this month on providing the non-
perishable items that will form the basis of a family holi-
day meal - canned hams, canned vegetables, instant pota-
toes, stuffing, gravy, corn bread, brownie, cake and cookie 
mixes, and icing. Our Children's Sunday School classes 
will be joining our efforts during Advent with each class 
being asked to provide a different category of food target-
ed to meet the ongoing winter needs of Sherbourne's fami-
lies. Thanks to Betsy Estes and Lelia Denton for leading 
this project. Also thanks to Madelyn Smith and the Gluten 
Intolerance Group (GIG) that meets at Trinity. This group 
will be collecting "holiday fixings" for Sherbourne at its 
annual Christmas dinner in early December. Sherbourne 
also provides families with young children small gifts at 
Christmas. Any donations of coloring books, crayons, 
toys, games, hats, or gloves for children through age 11 
would also be appreciated this month. Thank you for help-
ing provide love and hope to the Sherbourne families dur-
ing this season of anticipation and joy.  

_______________________________ 

 

Kids Club 
 

Please consider signing up to provide a hot meal to the 
children who attend Kids Club and Teen group at Central 
United Methodist Church in the Manchester area of Rich-
mond.  Many of you have graciously served before and we 
thank you!  Please use the link to sign up and find out the 
details:   
www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0944aead2da64-dinner 
 

Kids club is also in need of volunteers to bring a craft to 
do with the children.  Volunteers are also always welcome 
to come and sit with the children during the lesson. Some-
times a little extra attention for a child goes a very long 
way!  Please let us know if you can help with either of 
these things! 
 

Thank you so much! 
Hilary Coakley and Sarah Shutt 

Thank You Notes 
 

 A special thanks to Mike Cross, John 
Henderson, Don Floyd, the Outreach Class, Linda 
Kindervater, Joan Yowell, and the Trinity staff for your 
behind the scenes work for the annual Veterans Pancake 
Breakfast. Additionally, we thank those who attended, our 
Veterans, and our guest speaker, Dr. Bruce Heilman.  

__________________ 
 

Once again, the members of Trinity United Methodist 
have showed your generosity to the Oak Grove-
Bellemeade Elementary community through your collec-
tion of Thanksgiving meal bags for our families.  This 
year with your support, we will reach over 60 families 
who might not otherwise have the means to provide a spe-
cial meal to their family.  On behalf of everyone at Oak 
Grove-Bellemeade and our community, thank you for 
your thinking of us this holiday season!  We wish you and 
your family a joyous holiday season.   
Thanks, 
Mary W. Valenza 

Site Coordinator, Oak Grove-Bellemeade Elementary 

School 

______________________ 
 

Dear Everyone, 
 Words cannot begin to express our deep  gratitude 
for all the help you had extended in one way or another to 
make our Harvest Day such a special celebration. Rev. 
Amy delivered a very inspiring message this morning. 
And it touched me just as I am sure it did everyone else 
who participated in the service. Charles sang and played 
great music and Kelly as usual came through with our de-
licious brunch. Yummy! To top it all God heard our pray-
ers when we just had some gentle rain. All in all, it was a 
great day! Thank you, Lord. We’ve been praying daily 
that we will have a very meaningful Harvest Day Experi-
ence today and we did. 
 Again, thank you so much for all of your help and 
it was a pleasure working with all of you. 
 

Janet Sommerville on behalf of Mary Hetzel and Erin 

Cundiff 

Inclement Weather  

Information 
 

As we approach the winter season we 
prepare for the possibility of snow and 
ice.  To learn if the building is closed due 

to inclement weather, call 288-6057, then dial 4 for more 
options, and dial 4 again for the Inclement Weather mes-
sage.  We encourage everyone to be safe. 
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Calendar Highlights 
December 

 

Every Sunday 

8:15 AM - Traditional Worship Service 

9:30 AM - Contemporary Worship Service 

9:30 & 10:45 AM - Sunday School 

11:00 AM - Traditional Worship Service 
 

Every Wednesday 

12:30 PM  -  Midweek Communion Service 

5:30 PM  -  WFN Dinner 

 

Monday, December 2 

4:30 PM  -  Young at Heart Planning 
5:15 PM  -  Education Committee 
 

Sunday, December 6 

Communion Sunday/Sherbourne Collection 
1:15 PM  -  Caroling  
 

Monday, December 7 

5:30 PM  -  Trustees 
 

Tuesday, December 8 

9:00 AM  -  UMW Service Day 
 

Saturday, December 12 

10:30 AM  -  Manger Build 
 

Sunday, December 13 

8:00* AM  & 11:00 AM  -  Traditional Lesson and Carols 

∗ Note Change of time 
9:30 AM  -  Confirmation Orientation 
7:00 PM  -  Creation Care 
 

Monday, December 14 

6:00 PM  -  Foundation Dinner 
 

Tuesday, December 15 

3:30 PM  -  Cedarfield Celebration 
 

Wednesday, December 16 

6:30 PM  -  Blue Christmas Service 
 

Thursday, December 17 

2:00 PM  -  Young at Heart Christmas Program 
 

Sunday, December 20 

4:00 PM  -  Children’s Christmas Pageant  
5:00 PM  -  Youth Group Christmas Extravaganza 
5:30 PM  -  Connect Team 
 

Thursday, December 24 

Christmas Eve Services: 
4:00 PM -  Family Service/Las Posadas 
6:00 PM  -  Contemporary Service 
8:30 PM  -  Traditional Service 
11:00 PM  -  Traditional Service 
 

Friday, December 25 & Monday, December 28 

Church Office Closed for Christmas 
 

Friday, January 1 

Church Office Closed for New Years 

 
 

Joys and Concerns 
 

Births 
  

Colton Russell Utley born November 2 to Kyle and Jordan 

Utley. His grandparents are Art and Mary Beth Utley. 

Henry Jirawat Hriensaitong born October 20 to Jill Het-

zel and Ken Hriensaitong. His grandparents are Bob and 

Mary Hetzel. 
 

 Baptisms 
  

Bryn Hallett, Mary Beth Hallett  
 

New Members 
  

John Hallett, Susan Hallett  
 

Weddings 
  

Congratulations to the following couples who were 

recently married: 

Meredith Kendrick and Brian Clayton who were married 

on November 14. 

Beth Strickler and Jeff Mathias who were married on   

November 7. 
 

  Our sympathies to… 
 

Ashley Love whose grandmother Elsie Meloy died Novem-

ber 15 

The family of Connie Fields who died November 13 

Bill Burch whose mother Ethylanne Burch died November 

9 

The family of Polly Cocke who died November 6 

The family of Pauline Brown who died November 6 

Kay Wilberger whose brother Wayne Hedgepeth died No-

vember 5 

Lola  Jean Nichols whose mother Bette Summar died Oc-

tober 26 

UMW Note Cards  

Available 
 

$8/per package for 8 color photograph 
cards with envelopes.  These beautiful 

cards are wonderful to use for any occasion.  Visit us at the 
display on Sunday morning in the Welcome Center or con-
tact Sandy Cain at 747-9671 or  scain811@aol.com. 
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
 

The deadline for the next Window is 
Monday, December 14, at 4 PM for events taking place 

in January.  Articles may be submitted prior to the 
deadline, and we encourage early submissions. Articles 
must be submitted in writing with the contact person’s 
name and phone number to Kim Tingler, 
ktingler@trinityumc.net. 

TRINITY’S STAFF IS HERE TO SERVE YOU 
Please call us directly by dialing 288-6057. 

 

Larry Lenow,  Pastor - 204 
 (e-mail address:  llenow@trinityumc.net) 
Thomas Lott, Associate Pastor - 205 
 (e-mail address:  tlott@trinityumc.net) 
 Bill Pike, Director of Operations - 211 
 (e-mail address: bpike@trinityumc.net) 
Jody McWilliams, Minister of Visitation 
 (email address: mcwilliams8@verizon.net) 
Judy Oguich, Minister of Adult Ministries - 206 
 (e-mail address:  joguich@trinityumc.net) 
Brian Clayton,  Director of Youth Ministries           - 207 
 (e-mail address: bclayton@trinityumc.net) 
Leila Denton, Director of Children’s Ministries - 208 
 (e-mail address:  ldenton@trinityumc.net) 
Charles Staples, Director of Music Ministries - 209 
 (e-mail address:  cstaples@trinityumc.net) 
Jay Johnson, Modern Worship Leader  -214 
 (email address: jjohnson@trinityumc.net) 
Paula Cadden, Office Administrator - 201 
 (e-mail address:  pcadden@trinityumc.net) 
Judy Niedermayer, Financial Secretary - 203 
 (e-mail address:  jniedermayer@trinityumc.net) 
Kim Tingler, Membership/Publication Secretary  - 202 
 (e-mail address:  ktingler@trinityumc.net) 
  

The Kitchen - 215 

Trinity Pre-School          288-6058 

       (email address: preschool@trinityumc.net) 
Office Fax #       282-3368 

Our Stewardship 
 

“We will be loyal to the United Methodist Church and 

uphold it by our prayers, our presence, our gifts, our ser-

vice, and our witness.” 
 

Our Presence: 
 

 
 

 

Day 11/1 
 

11/8 
 

11/15 
 

11/22 

Worship Service 487 592 530 559 

Sunday School 388 181 387 369 

Flower Tributes 
 

To have a tribute listed for someone in 
the Worship bulletin, please fill out a 
(pink) Flower Tribute form located in the 

Welcome Center (near the sofas).  We have many available 
opportunities. Remember an anniversary, a birthday, or 
honor someone “just because.”  The cost for a tribute is 
$50. 

Gifts to Trinity 
 

Gifts were received at Trinity for: 
 

In memory of Mrs. Mildred Robinson to Trinity 

Foundation Memorial Fund  
    

In memory of Mrs. Mildred Robinson to Trinity UMC 

Bereavement Fund 
 

In memory of Mrs. Mildred Robinson to Trinity UMC 

History Project  
 

In memory of Mrs. Mildred Robinson to Trinity 
Foundation McClure Scholarship Fund  
  

In memory of Mr. F. Overton Jones to Trinity UMC 

History Project  
  

In memory of Mr. Eric Mertens to Trinity Foundation 
Memorial Fund  
    

In memory of Mrs. Pauline Brown to Trinity Foundation 
Memorial Fund 
 

In memory of Mrs. Pauline Brown to Trinity UMC 

Bereavement Fund 
 

In memory of Mrs. Pauline Brown to Trinity UMC 

History Project 
 

In memory of Mrs. Polly Cocke to Trinity UMC History 

Project 
 

In memory of Mrs. Polly Cocke to Trinity Foundation 

McClure Scholarship Fund 
 

In memory of Mrs. Polly Cocke to Trinity UMC PreSchool 
 

In memory of Mrs. Polly Cocke to Trinity Foundation 
Memorial Fund 


